Development Clerk

From: Trost, Gregory J (DOT) <Gregory.Trost@dot.ny.gov>
Sent: Thursday, January 03, 2019 3:09 PM

To: ‘devclerk@townofcanandaigua.org’

Subject: CPN-18-087

Greetings,

Thank you for sending plans on the above referenced project for review. This parcel was previously farmed, and now | see some of the land use has

changed. The plan is showing a new house along with an out building. The use to residential would require this property owner to get their driveway up to
residential standards. The existing driveway culvert of 12” is less than our standard 15” minimum culvert size. Since the driveway is being shown to be
realigned, for better sight distance, especially to the south, now would be the time for the property owners to upgrade the culvert pipe. Also, we require a
minimum of paving the entrance to the Right-of-Way line. Both of those tasks would require a highway work permit from the local office. | would be their point
of contact.

Thank you for allowing me to comment.

Sincerely,
Greg

Greg Trost

Assistant Resident Engineer

New York State Department of Transportation
125 Parrish Street, Canandaigua, NY 14424
(585) 396-4957 | gregory.trost@dot.ny.gov
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